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Editor’s Note:

Welcome to the June edition of the Village newsletter.  This 
will be a great month with freedom and the longest day on 
21st.  I am looking forward to it.
If you have anything to add to the newsletter please don’t 
forget you can email me (Christine Bryant) at 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  Or phone 01325 377746 or 
write to 2. Cumberland Gardens. Anecdotes, puzzles and 
stories are welcome. 
Don’t forget - if anyone would like any documents printing 
please contact me to discuss prices.  The Village News has 
an excellent printer available. 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village news are:
20th June for July/August - no issue in August
20th August for September issue

Again thank you to those who made a donation to the Village 
News.  Contributions are always wecome and help to ensure 
the survival of the newsletter.  Cheques or transfer to the 
Middleton Tyas Village News account at the following:
Sort code: 20-25-29
Account no: 80644390 
Thank you. 

Puzzles 

Answer to May’s puzzle was 18 yrs old.

Maths:
How can you add eight 8s to get the number 
1000?  (You can only use addition.)

Solution on page 6.
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COFFEE MORNING.

St Michael & All Angels
Church

Please come along on
Saturday 10th July  2021

10.30 am until Noon
to the

Memorial Hall
Homemade Scones 
with jam and cream
Coffee, Tea or Juice.

Entrance £3.50, Children £1.50
We look forward to your company.

In aid of Church funds.

Sudoku. Level - medium

Thursday, 10th June - Parish Council - Memorial Hall 
at 7.00pm

St Michael’s Majors.

Hello everyone,  I hope you have all managed 
during the strange times we have been through 
over the last 16 months. Let’s get back to 
some sort of normality by starting again with an 
outing on July 15th. All details next month, 
destination, numbers etc.
I hope you all feel that this is a good idea and 
please let me know if you know of anyone who 
might like to join us.

Sara Vaux. 377228

And a simple riddle (for youngsters to try):
Two fathers and two sons sat down for breakfast.  
They ate exactly 3 eggs, each person had an egg.  
How did they manage this?

Please email, phone or write by 15 June.  Correct 
answers into hat and first 2 out - small prize - 
usually some chocolate.



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM
                                       

OPEN BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY (31st) – 8AM – 11AM
                                       

OUTREACH POST OFFICE - TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON

I wish that whoever has their finger on the fast forward button would take it off.  I mean, really, June is coming 
already?  The month that I will be 39 again, or whatever age I lied I was last time/could get away with on a 
good day.  I’ve barely finished typing last month’s page and there we are, closing up on the 20th again.  I’ve 
just finished fending off the bloke who wants me to write his next podcast, some chap I forget his name 
(Larry, Barry?), whose wife I can hear dribbling on in the background about pain and suffering and unfairness 
while there is the distinctive clink of a crystal decanter and a Hispanic voice telling her that the baby has 
swallowed a diamond off his pacifier again.

I’ve told him I’m too busy running a shop and being grunted at by a teenager, but he keeps trying.  Something 
about the British perspective on his problems and while I’m at it, to send him some Marmite.  Love it or hate 
it, he says, then witters on about how he used to be loved.  Thankfully a gong sounds in the background and 
he mumbles that the butler is calling him for dinner…

Now given the speed we are selling eggs, which are clucking marvellous and come from Gilling West, so 
have very few food miles – and actually, considering most of the time they‘re brought when our egg lady is 
doing the school run, they’re practically negative food miles really – they gained a few fans while people 
weren’t travelling to supermarkets and coming to our wee shop instead.  Yay.  But did you know that you can 
bring the boxes back for reuse.  No?  Well, now you do.  Recycling and all that.  A box of 6 large costs £1.40 
and medium, £1.30.

If there are any shareholders of the shop who haven’t had the AGM bumph this year, this is either because I 
have an old email address that you never look at anymore because that Prince of Nigeria had got hold of it 
and filled your inbox with promises of love and devotion and fortunes (just send me £10k so I can escape my 
evil captors and so forth), or somehow I’ve missed you completely.  Which has been known.  Let me know 
and I will send you lots of pages of good news (which makes a change).

If you would like to become a shareholder, it is £25 a share.  You get no benefits apart from supporting your 
community shop, being au fait with how we are doing and whether the Manager needs a pat on the back, a 
smack or the sack, and being able to come to the AGM and say your bit – or in the case of the last two 
AGMs, get sent a load of paperwork (which studies have indicated is good for insomnia).  

Or don’t forget, if that ever so grateful feeling that we managed to keep you fed, wined and loo-rolled through 
the various lockdowns is still with you but you find you’re not able to get to the shop now, we take monthly 
donations from other ever so grateful people.  If you would like to set up a DD, our account name is Middleton 
Tyas Village Shop Limited, sort code 089299 and account number 65155220 (the name has to be put in full 
otherwise the computer says no).  Thank you to those people who’ve already done this, it really does make a 
big difference to keeping me gainfully employed.  It’s not pretty when I’m not, trust me.

I know that those people who read this page remember every word I have typed.  They haunt them day and 
night, a constant background dirge of shop news and desperate fillers as I wonder what to say, like an ear 
worm stuck in your poor heads.  So you will remember that I said that we may have to start charging for bags 
soon.  And so we do, from the 21st, so by the time you get this and come in to the shop and have forgotten 
your bag, we will have to charge you 10p for a new one – and nothing if we still have some recycled ones.  

This month I have mostly been drinking Cropton Yorkshire beers – Blackout, Golden, Moors – and their lager 
and cider.  The beers and lager are £2.50 for 500ml, and the cider slightly more expensive because it costs 
us more.  All lovely and when we can get hold of stock, we can put three of them in a shiny gift box for your 
beloved.  Or nice neighbour.  Or your beloved nice neighbour.

One line left - Father’s Day is Sunday 20 June and bacon butties the first Saturday of every month.  Whoop.
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FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 
 
Best Kept Village Competition 2021 
Richmond Rotary have now sent us their Judges’ Guidelines for the competition and they will be 
inspecting the village during the first 2 weeks of July. If you could help by tidying outside your 
own property by the end of June, that would be brilliant. Thank you! 
 
There are 16 villages taking part this year and, in summary, the Judges are asked to look at: 

o Condition of Village Green, Village Centre and/or Main Streets. 
o Absence of litter. 
o Condition of hedges, fences and walls, especially those adjacent to and surrounding 

buildings and gardens. (We scored quite badly in this category last year!) 
o Condition of Churchyards and Burial Grounds. 
o Condition of flower and vegetable gardens. 
o Appearance of garages, outbuildings and sheds. 
o Condition of Industrial Estates (in the Town) and Farmyards (tidy with no scrap). 
o Cleanliness and absence of rubbish in ponds and streams flowing through or by the 

village. 
o Condition of Community Buildings, other public buildings and War Memorials and 

surrounding areas. 
o Condition and cleanliness of bus shelters and surrounding areas. (We don’t have one.) 
o Cleanliness of telephone kiosks and surrounding areas. (We don’t have one.) 
o Appearance of Post Office and/or Shops. (We always do well here!) 
o Appearance of Inns/Public Houses/Guest Houses. 
o Condition and situation of seats. 
o Condition of Notice boards and display of public notices. 
o Display of tubs and hanging baskets at private houses, public houses, etc. 
o Encouragement of wildlife (bird feeders, bird baths, wood piles for hedgehogs, etc). 

 
Judges are told that “Certain villages/towns have a natural charm and beauty but are not 
necessarily of the highest standard. So far as possible you have to judge the effort made by 
communities to keep their village/town as clean and attractive as possible in all respects”. 
 
Co-option of a Parish Councillor 
We are still looking to co-opt a new Councillor to serve until the next Elections (2023).  
If you would like to discuss the role, please contact any Councillor or the Clerk for a chat.  
Their contact details are on the 3 notice boards and the website www.middletontyas.org.uk  
 
Annual Meeting & Parish Assembly 
Thank you very much to those representatives of village organisations who gave their time to  
join the Zoom call and present reports of their past year’s (or 2 years’) activities to the resident’s 
Annual Meeting on 29th April.  If anyone who could not attend would like a copy of the Draft 
Minutes sending to them, please contact the Secretary after 25th May - clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk / 
377062 / 07542 809587. Those who attended will receive a copy automatically. 
 
Football Pitch for hire 
The village Football Pitch on Kneeton Lane is available for hire. If anyone knows of a team 
wishing to use it to train and/or play matches, please contact the Parish Clerk for details. 
 

~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ ~ 

http://www.middletontyas.org.uk/
mailto:clerk.mtyas@live.co.uk


Arthritis Action
Do you have arthritis or know someone who 
does?

Arthritis Action have an exciting event coming up on 
Zoom for Yorkshire residents – an ‘Introduction to 
Self-Management for Arthritis’. Suitable for adults with 
any type of arthritis, we’ll be exploring what self-
management is and how it can help. Topics covered 
will include keeping active, mental health, and diet. 
The event is free to attend.

Introduction to Self-Management for Arthritis
Jun 23 @ 2:00 pm – 3:15 pm
 
This special event is for adults living with arthritis in 
Yorkshire. In it we will explore what self-management 
for arthritis is, and discuss elements including keeping 
active, mental health, and diet. You need an internet 
connection in order to participate.
 
Arthritis Action is a UK charity giving hands-on, 
practical help to improve the quality of life of people 
affected by arthritis. We offer an integrated self-
management approach, which looks at both the 
physical and mental health impact of living with 
arthritis. We support people living with 
musculoskeletal conditions through healthy eating 
advice, mental health resources, pain management 
techniques, local Groups, and exercise advice and 
resources.
 
To take part please email: 
ruth@arthritisaction.org.uk or telephone 0203 781 
7120 and we will email you the joining details to use 
on the day.

HHH - Moulton Village Fund Raising 
Group 

would like you to join us
on a

Wear Orange 5K June Jog, Walk or 
Run

Starting at
Scorton Lakes

1pm
Sunday 13th June 2021

Please join us on our walk, jog, or run to raise funds for 
Herriot Hospice Home Care.  The 5K event will take 
place around Scorton Lakes taking in the beautiful 
countryside.

We will supply route information at the starting point at 
Scorton Medical Centre car park.  A minimum donation 
of £5 per person would be greatly appreciated. Please 
visit our Just Giving page or alternatively, if you would 
prefer, bring your donation on the day.  Well behaved 
dogs are welcome. 

h t t p : / / w w w . j u s t g i v i n g . c o m / c a m p a i g n /
HHHMoultonVillageFundraisinggroup

For further information please contact, Shirley 
O s b a l d e s t o n , o n 0 7 9 4 0 1 7 0 3 8 5 o r 
shirley@osbaldeston.name

Your donation would help patients and families 
receive emotional and practical support at a very 
difficult time. 

North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a registered charity in England and Wales 
(518905) with a family of services operating as Saint Michael’s Hospice, Just 
‘B’, Herriot Hospice Homecare Hospice and Talking Spaces. 
North Yorkshire Hospice Care is a company limited by guarantee, 
registered in England and Wales (2121179). Registered address Crimple 
House, Hornbeam Park Avenue, Harrogate, HG2 8NA

There is a great opportunity for local community 
projects to apply for grants of up £1000. 
 
The application form can be found here: https://
www.richmondshire.gov.uk/community/supporting-your-
local-community/area-partnerships/   Or scan the QR 
Code below.  There is a link - Apply for Funding near 
the bottom of the page.

All applications should be completed using the online 
form unless there are restrictive circumstances.
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School News from Helen Richardson

Despite what the weather might be telling us, Spring has definitely arrived in pre-school and Reception when the 
children were visited by some chicks and lambs! It was a fabulous learning opportunity for the children, who 
thoroughly enjoyed stroking and asking questions about the animals. Staying with animals, the children are 
excitedly watching our caterpillars to see the transformation they go through to become beautiful butterflies! The 
children also became chefs, making porridge and red velvet cupcakes which linked to their class stories of 
'Goldilocks and the 3 Bears' and 'Little Red Riding Hood.'

Year 1 have become excellent detectives and have followed the first clue to find out what has become of the 
Queen's missing bag and hat! They have thought of some very interesting predictions and are eagerly awaiting 
the next instalment of this fantastic class story. Debate has been raging in the classroom with the children 
discussing whether the wind is good or bad and they put forward some very convincing arguments both for and 
against the wind. The children have also been looking at animal habitats and are now busy designing some of 
their own. 

Year 2 have had another busy week, enjoying their DRUMBA sessions and making the most of the sunshine to 
play golf as part of their PE lesson. The children have also been measuring using centimetres and metres as well 
as using positional and directional language to program the BeeBots to find Paddington Bear! The children have 
also designed some pet habitats, thinking about what they need to provide to keep the pets safe, warm and 
comfortable.

Over in Year 3 the children have continued learning about fractions in Maths. They have also become budding 
authors by planning and writing news reports based on their class novel 'Song of the Dolphin Boy.' They also had 
a fabulous time in their new DRUMBA session. The children have been Eco warriors and have written persuasive 
letters to climate activist Greta Thunberg which links to their topic of recycling.
As part of their Science lesson, Year 4 have planted some bean seeds. They are going to watch to see if they 
grow and how different conditions such as no light or not watering them might affect them. More updates on this 
interesting experiment will follow! The children have been tackling the tricky issue of telling the time on a digital 
and analogue clock. They just need a little bit more 'time' to do this! The children have also been looking at the 
Christian value of 'Friendship' and have written some lovely poems which have been put into a book in the 
classroom for all the children to enjoy.

Year 5 have been very excited about beginning their new Minecraft Education sessions in Science and 
Computing. They have also been looking at different mountain ranges around the world and how mountains are 
formed and have been investigating the relationship between elephants and humans! The children have been 
busy planning and creating comic strips retelling the story of the eruption of Mount Vesuvius and its destruction of 
Pompeii. They are also very excited about researching catapult designs in preparation for making their own!
Meanwhile Year 6 have been continuing their topic of Ancient Greece and have excitedly begun looking at their 
end of term production 'Go For Gold' which ties in beautifully with their topic. The children have been putting their 
knowledge of formal writing into practice and have written some wonderful reports based on the class text 'Who 
Let The Gods Out?' They are also eagerly awaiting to go on their class residential trip to Robin Wood, a great 
opportunity for them to spend some quality time away with their friends, team building, sharing, working together 
to problem solve and to generally have a fantastic 3 days away! 

Race For Life
A big Thank You to everyone who has donated so far and there is still time to support our school's Race For Life 
which takes place on 28th May. All money raised is going to Cancer Research UK. We'd love to smash our £500 
target! Please show your support and go to https://fundraiser.cancerresearchuk.org/page/trinity-academy-
middleton-tyas 

A Date For Your Diary
As Covid restrictions begin to ease, the Friends are busy behind the scenes organising our fabulous Summer 
Fair which will take place on Saturday 17th July, 11am-3pm.
This is a major fundraising event for our schools so we hope that our local communities will come out and show 
their support. We've booked the sunshine and have plenty of activities planned including a BBQ and bar, cream 
teas and cake stall, tombola, raffle, treasure hunt, live music and craft stalls. The children will also be running 
their own enterprise stalls and games. We hope to see you there!
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It was eyes down for a full house again in May for another Ore-
some Bingo night. As well as having a few games of ‘serious’ 
Bingo, we also explored some of the meanings behind the 
traditional Bingo calls used. With a few Dancing Queens and 

some great P.C. 49 impressions, we debated ‘was she worth it’ for 5 and 6 (56) and the historical relevance of 
the Doctor's Orders for number 9. Well done to our overall winner and the many runners up – prizes are on 
the way to you!

As the Covid restrictions are lifting, we are beginning to plan towards the future in terms of how we meet. As a 
group, it is important that all members are happy and comfortable with the plans we make and that we can 
accommodate everyone’s preferences. Please could all members, therefore, complete the simple survey sent 
out to you, as our first step forward.  

Next month, Quirky Birds will be joining us to give a lesson on watercolour painting. Join us on Tuesday 8th 
June at 7pm and remember to have your paints, brushes and paper ready as per the email.

The WI will also be supporting Harriett, from the village, on 29th May with her litter pick initiative. Calling on all 
our ladies (with their families) to be #Litterheros and help keep our village tidy (working within the rules of 
Government Covid guidance of course). Thank you to Harriette for organising.

We are always looking for new people to join our group. If you fancy a bit of monthly socialising with us, 
please get in touch at oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com. Membership is £44 annually.

Well Done Zac!

We are all very proud of one of our pupils, Zac, who has raised more than £2000 and donated his hair to the Little 
Princess Trust who make wigs for people who have sadly lost theirs through illness or cancer treatment.
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Sudoku solution

mailto:oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com


Welcome to The Coach House at Middleton Lodge. 

Inspired by our walled gardens, our chefs work closely with our gardening team to bring food 

from the estate to your plate. When we can’t grow it here, we work closely with local producers 

to bring you a taste of the North, with an emphasis on seasonal dishes packed full of flavour. 

Whether you’re celebrating something special, or simply fancied treating yourselves, we hope 

you have a wonderful meal here with us. 

 _ 

B A R  S N A C K S

number 8 bakehouse sourdough & netherend butter  -  £2  • gordal olives (gf)(df)- £3                     

smoked almonds - £3  • padron peppers, rosemary & salt (vg)(gf) - £4.5  • yorkshire chorizo (df) - £4.5   

 pork crackling & apple puree (gf) - £4  • smoked ham & cheese croquettes - £4.5

F R O M  T H E  G A R D E N

L I G H T

foraged wild garlic & potato soup (vg)(gf)   -  £6

green vegetable salad, goats cheese, pine nut, lemon & mint (vg)(gf)  -  £7

cauliflower & goats cheese tart (v)  - £7.5 

roast carrots, nasturtium pesto, ashlyn goat’s cheese, pine nuts (vg)(gf)  -  £8

woodland mushroom, sourdough, tarragon & mushroom ketchup (v)  -  £7.5

H E A R T Y

slow cooked aubergine, onion bhaji, white bean puree, tamarind sauce (v)  - £16

potato gnocchi, wild garlic, vegetables from the garden, berkswell cheese (v) - £15

caramelised cauliflower, lentil dahl, curry leaves, smoked almond, grape (v) (vg) - £14

spicy fried portobello mushroom burger (vg) - £14

pearl barley risotto, yorkshire blue, grilled leeks, hazelnuts (v) - £13



F R O M  T H E  S E A

L I G H T

smoked mackerel crumpet, pickled rhubarb, horseradish, dill  - £8

citrus cured salmon, yoghurt, pickled fennel, ginger & seed crackers (gf available)(df available) - £10

wood fired flatbread, saltburn dressed crab, pickled and raw vegetables, soft herb salad £10

spillmans of york asparagus, smoked cods roe cream, chervil butter, pink grapefruit (gf) - £12

H E A R T Y

farmed seabass, lemon capers, charred spring onion, asparagus, herb dressing (gf available)(df available) - £22

F R O M  T H E  L A N D

L I G H T

waterford farm steak tartar, anchovies, tarragon, watercress, crispy shallots & sourdough (gf available) - £12.5

H E A R T Y

nidderdale chicken, pearl barley risotto,black&wild garlic,poached leeks,goat’s cheese (df available) -£17

halperby farm lamb ragu, tagliatelle, ribblesdale owd ewe cheese, nettle gremolata  (df available) - £16

greenacres roast pork belly. smoked potato, grain mustard & garden vegetables (gf available )(df available) - £18

chargrilled steak from waterford farm with house salad, confit tomatoes and chunky chips

8oz Ribeye (gf available)(df available) (£24)    •  8oz fillet (gf available)(df available) (£38)  •  8oz Rump (£22) (gf available)(df available) 

8oz Pork Ribeye (gf available)(df available) (£19)

A  L I T T L E  E X T R A  O N  T H E  S I D E

seasonal salad & dressing [gf]{df available} - £4 •  heritage potatoes [gf]{df available} - £4                                                                

peas, pancetta & lettuce [gf]{df available} - £4

grilled leeks, blue cheese, hazelnuts [gf] - £4.5 •  skinny fries [gf]{df} - £4 •  dauphinoise potatoes [gf] - £4.5  

malt roasted garden beets & heritage carrots, toasted seeds [gf]{df}  £4.5

peppercorn sauce [gf] - £3.5 •  garlic & herb butter [gf]  - £3 • roast beef butter [gf]  - £3

A N D  F O R  P U D D I N G

walled garden rhubarb trifle - £7

chocolate bread & butter pudding with vanilla ice cream - £8.5

a!ogato - £7

lemon olive oil cake with fennel ice cream [gf] - £7

earl grey chocolate mousse, orange curd, chocolate sorbet, earl grey crumb [gf] - £9

pear & almond tart - £7.5

• 

british cheeses, grapes, celery, biscuits, home made chutney [gf] - £12

baron bigod, colston bassett stilton, ashlynn goat’s, montgomery cheddar

• 



Moulton Matters

Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books DVDs, CDs, plants, tools, cakes, games and jigsaws in the bus shelter during April raised 
£340.62, thank you to all our supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  

Good quality fiction books, plants and any other produce are always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches 
in the bus shelter.  All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds.

Best Kept Village Competition

How time has flown.  The Best Kept Village Competition will be judged during the first two weeks of July.  The tubs 
and boxes will be refreshed with summer bedding at the end of May and the Moulton Grasscutters continue to do an 
excellent job on the verges and lawns.  Good luck in keeping your borders healthy in this changeable weather.  
Benches, noticeboards and the bus shelter will be maintained over the coming weeks – thanks to those who have 
volunteered to spruce them up. 

Telephone Box

We received notice through Richmondshire District Council that BT intend to remove the public telephone unless 
reasons are given to justify that it remains.  Following responses from residents, the Parish Meeting has contributed 
to the consultation by stating that we have a poor mobile signal in the village and in a medical emergency, to access 
the defibrillator (located in the Black Bull car park if you are not aware), the public phone could be vital.  The 
decision will be announced in due course. 

The Lazenby family

The Lazenby family had lived in Moulton for over 100 years and in recognition of their contribution to the village and 
following the recent death of Tom Lazenby, the last member of his family to live here, the Moulton Village 
Association has funded the planting of a cherry tree in their memory.  The tree was planted recently, the ceremony 
watched by a good number of residents with the final spade of soil being placed around the tree by Ken Myers who 
attended school with Tom.  

Speedwatch

Speedwatch activity has recommenced.  If any resident would like to join the team, please email 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.co.uk.  The team is active when volunteers are available (and the weather kind) once 
a week in the early morning and late afternoon when traffic is busiest.   

Defibrillator Familiarisation

As life returns to something resembling normal, a familiarisation session will be organised to update Moulton 
residents on use of the defibrillator that is  located at the entrance to The Black Bull carpark.  If you would like to 
attend and have not already indicated your interest, please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.co.uk.  

St Andrew’s Church

As many of you will be aware, following fund raising and grant donations, St Andrew’s was remodelled back in 2009 
and 2010 to provide a community facility for the village.  The excellent open space is available for hire and chairs 
and tables are provided that can be used in a variety of settings.  There is also a kitchen, with crockery, cutlery, 
glasses, a fridge, microwave and oven.  There is a toilet!  If you have a function or meeting and wish to use the 
facility, please contact John Gentry.
  
Moulton Communications

We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 70 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the vi l lage, please contact the Parish Meeting and you wil l be added to the l ist: 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Church Cleaning:        Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.
 
June: Mrs Bladen and Mrs Stevenson.   July: Mr and Mrs Gentry
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CHURCH SERVICES JUNE 2021
Sunday 6th June 1st Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Reader Mr. S. Hill

Readings 2 Corinthians 4, 13-5, 1 P 525 Mark 3, 20-end P 526

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Fogarty Mrs. J. Nimmins

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sunday 13th June 2nd Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Morning Prayer Mrs. E. Croft

Sidesmen Mrs. D. Donnison Mrs. M. Brown

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas

Readings 2 Corinthians 5, 6-17 P 531 Mark 4, 26-34 P 532

Sunday 13th June 2nd Sunday after Trinity Moulton

Sunday 20th June 3rd Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. S. Ridley

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Vaux Mrs. E. Croft

Readings 2 Corinthians 6, 1-13 P 540 Mark 4, 35-end P 541

Sunday 27th June 4th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Thorius

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux

Readings 2 Corinthians 8, 7-end P 546 Mark 5, 2-end P 546

Mrs. A. ReaReader

6pm Evening Prayer Mrs. E. Croft

Readings 2 Corinthians 5, 6-17 P 531 Mark 4, 26-34 P 532

If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft , and  I will do my best to put you in 
touch with the most appropriate person.

01325 377867  elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com
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A Message from Mr. Andrew Hindhaugh

Thousands of businesses and charities had their finances hit because of  Covid, so it was no surprise to find that the 
current account for  St. Michaels and All Angels  was down £9,000.00 as our income from regular  services, 
weddings and village social events, all disappeared.  .This is the money that covers the expenses of running the 
church other than maintenance of the building . 

Heat, light and insurance are expenses you would expect but we also contribute to the running of our local group of 
churches together with our Quota payable to the Diocese who oversee our churches from Leeds. These are over 
£12,000.00 a year and help pay the clergy,  their pensions and accommodation, even when we don’t have a vicar of 
our own !

Anyway, our finances were in pretty good order before the crisis and none of us should expect to make up that loss 
immediately and things are already picking up with more weddings and increased attendances at our services. 

However, it was a wake up call to your Treasurer to see if there was anything more he should do, hence this article.  

In 2001 we had our last major appeal and we are certainly not doing anything like that yet., this is just a tickle.  At 
that time every one around was told about our set up for those who wanted to make a contribution either on a 
regular or one off basis and whether that money should be directed to our current or building maintenance account.

Obviously ,new people have moved  into the area since then and after being reminded, some of you may wish to 
give something again, particularly if you were one of the many who regularly support our money raising social 
events which couldn’t be held last year

My conscience is now clear.

Thank you

Andrew Hindhaugh    01325 377731                      or            Diana Donnison   01325  377641

Church Cleaning Rota:

June 7 - 14 Mrs. Parker and Mrs. Thomas
June 21 - 28 TBD

Mrs. Potts and Mrs. Brooks will clean the brasses.

Church Flowers

Liz Croft is in charge during June.
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Calling Young Photographers.

There is an interesting photography competition for young people in North Yorkshire who are at school in 
Years 7 - 13.  

If you are interested please check out the Terms and 
Conditions - www.nyy.org.uk

There is also a training programme of 
Virtual Courses for 2021.  If you are 
interested please email 
charlotte@nyy.org.uk
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Neighbourhood Watch has launched the "Protect Your Pooch" campaign, encouraging 
people to keep their pets secure, in sight and searchable, and to help make pet theft a 
specific criminal offence. Lots of details on how to keep pets secure, in sight and 
searchable, together with facts, figures and other useful information, is available at 

www.ourwatch.
org.uk/
protectyourpoo
ch
 
Crime over the last few months has been 
relatively low with our biggest issue being 
poaching, including the suspected theft of 
sheep from Middleton Lodge and various 
other incidents. We can email our local 
PCSOs     
Felicity.wilkinson@northyorkshire.pnn
.police.uk and 
Connor.mattison@northyorkshire.pnn.
police.uk 
but if we see anything suspicious we still 
need to call 101 or 999 if it is still taking 
place.
 
If you would like to get in touch with us at 
the Neighbourhood Watch you can 
always email us at 
neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.
uk or find us on Facebook.

http://www.nyy.org.uk

